Dear Parents/Carers, 
Firstly we would like to thank you for your patience at this uncertain time, we are working hard to ensure we can provide as soon as possible the best education for your children in a remote safe environment. 
As stated in my previous email all children will be taught remotely by their class teacher. 

Children should stay at home for remote learning unless essential childcare is required and this is available in school to critical workers and vulnerable children.  These children will be supervised in school to do their remote learning by support staff who will have socially distanced (at least 2ms apart) groups of children. School opening times for critical workers are 9:00am - 3:15pm. 

Wrap around care is still available, if you require this please let us know: 
Breakfast Club – 8:00am until 9:00am - £1.50 
After School Care – 3:15pm until 4:30pm - £2.50 
Extended After School Care – 4:30pm until 5:30pm - £2.00

Drop off and collection will be via the bottom gate in the playground.
We would like to request children be at school and collected on time. To protect children and staff collection times will not be changed and we cannot allow parents/carers to drop off or collect children at a time they choose. We apologise for any inconvenience caused. Please ensure at drop off and collection times social distancing is maintained.
Please complete the form sent in the email on Monday by tomorrow 2pm if you require essential childcare provision.
Parents can still use only one consistent childcare arrangement.

Remote Learning
· All devices have been assigned to children we were aware of who needed a device 
· Packs of exercise books and equipment will be available to collect from school – collection times will be sent in a text to parents
· Remote learning will be compulsory for all children – teachers will take a register each morning to record who is present

· We recommend headphones to be used whilst children are participating in remote learning to avoid any external distractions especially for households with more than one child – we have a limited number of headphones available in school, if you require some please contact your class teacher
· If your child is not online for remote learning, a call will need to be made to school to let us know why they are not online and an email sent to the class teacher
· Staff will get in touch with you if children are not engaged in remote learning 

· We understand there are likely to be some technical issues along the way please persevere 
· This week’s lessons will be revision and going over what we have learnt last term enabling all children to become used to the technology and new way of working
· We encourage children to wear their school uniform as normal, to ensure they understand that remote learning is compulsory for all children and it is just a different way of attending school. 

Remote Learning School Day 

	Time 
	Activity 

	9:00 until 9:30am 
	Spelling, Maths Facts & Oxford Reading Buddy

	9:20am 
	Teams will open to get children logged into their first lesson to register for the day and provides time to sort out any technical issues

	9:30 until 10:30am
	Lesson 1

	 
	Toilet Break 

	10:35 until 11:30am 
	Lesson 2 

	11:30am until 1:00 pm 
	PE & Lunch 

	1:00 until 2:00pm 
	Lesson 3 

	2:00 until 3:15 pm 
	Online resources & completing tasks


At the end of each day children will need to upload of all their work onto seesaw, this is to ensure there is a log of work which the children have covered. 

Once we return to school after February half term we expect all books to be returned back to school as a record of their learning. Any equipment also needs to be returned. 

School Meals are currently under review and more information will follow regarding these. 

If you have arranged for your child to have milk this term please contact ‘Cool Milk’ 
the website is: Cool Milk - the UK's leading school and nursery milk supplier
You are able to get in touch with your child’s teacher via email if you wish: 

· Nursery – parents@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· Reception – soverfield.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· Year 1 – emoscardini.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· Year 2 – rjago.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· Year 3 – amarshall.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· Year 4 – dcluskey.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· Year 5 – ckernick.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· Year 6 – jjones.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
· PE – gayres.teacher@thornhill.durham.sch.uk 
Any questions please get in touch.
Yours Sincerely 

Mrs Green 
Head Teacher 

